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Letter Agreements 95-87 and 95-115 will expire on December 31, 1995. It has become clear that a temporary
work force will be needed to meet the current demand of the work in Field Services. The Company and Union
are working together on a workforce flexibility plan to meet the demands of the work load. In order to meet the
current work demand the Company will move to fill positions where a need has been clearly identified and will
utilize Field Service Representatives and Temporary Service Persons as follows:

Field Service Representatives (2231) hired pursuant to Letter Agreement 95-87 that have regular status can
remain as Filed Service Representatives until December 31, 1996. The Field Service Representatives that have
regular status are those that were rehires from the 306.14 and 206.13 rehire pool. If as of December 31, 1996,
any Field Service Representatives are on the payroll they will be given their Title 206 displacement notice. Field
Service Representatives will be considered as Subsection 205.7 (b) bidders to 2230 Reserve Gas Service
Representative.

The 2231 Field Service Representative will have the option of becoming a 0082 Temporary Service person (HH)
and will be covered under the provisions of the Generic Hiring Hall Letter Agreement 95-145. Those Field
Service Representatives who elect not to convert will be terminated from employment except for those who have
regular status. Only the Field Service Representatives from the rehire pool should have status.
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Hours of work for these employees will be Monday through Friday between the hours of 7:00 a. m. and 7:00 p.
m.

The 2230 Reserve Gas Service Representative will be upgraded pursuant to Section 205.3 of the Agreement in
those headquarters where 2231 Field Service Representatives or 0082 Temporary Serviceperson (HH) are
being used.

The Company will fill 2210 Gas Service Representatives in those headquarters where the Company has clearly
identified a need.

The Company and Union will put together eight teams to make presentations explaining this proposal to the
Service personnel throughout the Company system.

An Implementation team will be established to answer questions and resolve issues related to the
implementation of this agreement. The Team will consist of one person appointed by the Company and one
person appointed by the Union.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided and return
one executed copy of this letter to the Company.

BY:~~ --
Chief gotiator


